
 
 

Statutory Notice 
 

Woodfield School Expansion 

 
Notice is given in accordance with section 19(1) of the Education and Inspections Act 
2006, as amended by the Education Act 2011, that Surrey County Council, intends to 
make a prescribed alteration to Woodfield School, Sunstone Grove, Merstham, Redhill, 
RH1 3PR from 1 September 2021. 
 
Woodfield Secondary School is a community special educational needs school which  
provides secondary education to children and young people aged 11-19 years with  
Moderate Learning Difficulties (known locally in Surrey as Learning and Additional  
Needs (LAN). Woodfield Secondary School currently has a permanent capacity of  
100 places for pupils from National Curriculum Years 7-11 (i.e. ages 11-16) with 20  
places in each year group (2FE). The school also offers an additional 20 places for  
post-16 pupils in National Curriculum Years 12-14. 
 
Surrey County Council is proposing that Woodfield Secondary School is expanded by 
60 places in total across National Curriculum Years 7-11. This expansion is to provide 
an additional 50 places (10 places per year group) for children who have Moderate 
Learning difficulties and a further 10 places in the school’s flexi-teach provision, which 
are to be made permanent. 
 
The future arrangements for Admissions to Year 7 places at the school and statutory 
entitlement to transport assistance will not be altered by this proposal.  
 
Surrey County Council has complied with all applicable statutory requirements to 
consult in connection with this proposal. At the conclusion of the Notice period, if 
permission is granted by the Surrey Cabinet Member for All Age Learning, Surrey 
County Council will implement the proposal. 
 
A building project will be undertaken on the existing site to provide the necessary 
additional capacity, for which the relevant planning permission will be sought. 
 
This Notice is an extract from the complete proposal.  Copies of the complete proposal 
can be obtained from: Education Place Planning Team Quadrant Court, 35 Guildford 
Road, Woking. GU22 7AH, email: schoolorg@surreycc.gov.uk or from the Surrey 
County Council website: www.surreysays.co.uk 
 

Within four weeks of the date of publication of this proposal, any person may object to 
or make comments on the proposal by sending them to: Lisa Way Education Place 
Planning Team Quadrant Court, 35 Guildford Road, Woking. GU22 7AH email: 
schoolorg@surreycc.gov.uk 

 

Signed: Rachael Wardell, Strategic Director of Children, Schools and Families,  
Surrey County Council 
 
Publication Date: 22nd February 2021 
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